FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 16th July 2018 at 6pm in the Station Manager’s Office
Present:  Martin Whittell, David Storr, Kathy Pitt, Paul Monahan, Diana Monahan and Lesley Mackay.

Apologies:  Nina Smith, Andrew Bibby and Susan Quick,
Minutes of the last meeting:  These were approved as correct
Matters arising: 

Signal Box and Lamp Room Update:  Andrew Bibby reported earlier that there had been no response yet from Network Rail.  Andrew will wait until the end of the month, then he will chase them up.  Action:  Andrew Bibby
David Storr said he had contacted Richard Isaac about the Lamp Room’s guttering.  Richard has now said that the Lamp Room does not come under Northern’s lease and the Lamp Room was the responsibility of Network Rail.  Lesley will try to find out an appropriate contact within Network Rail.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Accessibility measures:  Further queries about the access from the Mayroyd Lane side to the station have been raised by the Disability Access Forum.  Susan Quick hopes to have an update on this shortly.

Exhibition of Railway Photographs, March 2019:  Diana’s reported that the grant had been awarded from Hebden Royd Town Council.  Receipt of the grant is awaited shortly.  Mike Crawford from Local History Society will start work with David Taylor and Diana Monahan on the exhibition in September.  A leaflet to promote FoHBS and to generate interest in the Signal Box was to be produced as part of the grant.
New Trains - visit:  Richard Isaac said it was too early to do this but would see what could be done in due course.

Toilets:  There is nothing further to report.  This item to remain on the agenda.
Data Protection Act:  It was noted that, as group, we did not come within the jurisdiction of the new Data Protection Act.  A total of 19 members indicated that they wished to continue to receive emails.  Three of these wanted to be blind-copied into all emails.  Lesley complained that this made for additional work despite having been assured that there was no more work involved.  Concerns about malware and personal security were raised.  While these threats were not evident to other members, it was agreed that some sort of closed list would be compiled and prepared by Paul and/or Diana which would be easy and simple for Lesley to use, although it was noted that it would be at a loss of some transparency and a lack of clarity about who had been informed about specific topics.  Action:  Martin Whittell
Chair’s Report:  Nothing to report.
Treasurer’s Report:  At the moment the General Fund stands at £315.44 with the remaining balances in both the Co-operative Community Account and the Calder Ward Grant having been used for plants and bin-bag hoops, so both these accounts would now be closed.  A separate account would be set up for the HRTC grant.
Working Party Report:  Martin said that only watering and litter-picking were needed at the moment.  It was agreed that the bed next to the Cycle Stand needed more compost and more plants.  It was agreed to leave this until a little later in the year.  It was also agreed that we needed a Garden Plan for the new borders, once we know what size they will be and what planting might be possible.  More should be known by the date of our next meeting.  
David Storr suggested we might need more barrels for the extended platforms.  This is something we can ask Dave Norton about in due course.  

Lesley will write to Northern to outline, again, the plants/compost and soil preparation we would expect to be replaced once the platform works have been completed.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Northern Railway:  Lesley has received communications from Northern Railway since our last meeting.  It was, however, noted that we seem to have fallen off the British Transport Police’s email list.  Lesley will raise this at the BTP meeting at Mytholmroyd at the end of the month.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Any Other Business:  

Key to Cleaner’s Room:  Martin mentioned the need for a copy of the key to the Cleaner’s room so we can water the plants when the station booking office is not staffed.  Lesley will ask Dave Norton about this.  Action:  Lesley Mackay

2007 list of proposed work for FoHBS:  Martin said the only things we had not managed to accomplish were in relation to the Station Clock and the Famous Bell.  Diana will write to David Taylor to find out if he knows anything about either of these.  Action:  Diana Monahan
Date of next meeting:  Monday 3rd September 2018 at 6.pm in the Station Manager’s office on Platform One.

